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Agreed Report from the Board of Management 

 
Date: 6/06/2024 

 

• The Board Members attended their final Board of Management meeting for Carbury School 

for this school year.  

• We would like to express our thanks to the Parent Association for their support with the 

following events: Infant Induction, the School Picnic and World Cultures Day. 

• Active Schools Week is currently underway. Pupils engaged in tag rugby coaching sessions, 

gymnastics workshops and Olympic handball. The week will conclude with a fun Sports 

Day in O’Boyle Park (Forthill). 

• Carbury School has been awarded the Curious Minds Gold Award in recognition of the 

work completed in the area of STEM since September. The Green Schools Committee 

continues their work on the Travel flag which spans a two-year period. 

• We have planned a series of school tours for all the classes before the school year comes to 

an end. 

• The five members of the clergy from the three patron churches will take part in End of Year 

Assembly on the last day of school. Parents/guardians of 6th Class pupils will be invited to 

this special assembly. The Parent Association has kindly organised gifts for our 6th Class 

pupils.  

• Standardised testing has been completed in English and Maths for 1st to 6th Class pupils. 

The necessary data has been submitted to the Department of Education as part of the 

school’s Literacy and Numeracy Returns.  

• End of year reports have been prepared for all pupils and will be released to parents on 

Aladdin Schools Connect next week. 

• The following policy was reviewed and ratified by the Board of Management: 

- Wellbeing Policy 

• Board members attended training for Boards of Management in April. This was facilitated 

by Ken Fennelly and Susan Ellis from CIPSMA. 

• The Board of Management ratified the appointment of Ms. Julie Patterson as the next 

Deputy Principal of Carbury School. The Board also ratified the appointment of Ms. Katie 

Thomson as a mainstream class teacher. We hope that both staff members will gain much 

fulfillment from their new roles. 

• The Board of Management would like to thank Ms. Avril West for all she has contributed 

to Carbury School over the past twenty-nine years and wish her well on her retirement.  

• The Board would also like to thank all staff members, parents and pupils for all their 

cooperation and support throughout the school year. 

 

Signed: 

 

 

 

Secretary to the Board of Management 


